CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

9TH DECEMBER, 2002.

PRESENT:- Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J. Spink, J. Topping



and A. Westwood



M. Sykes and B. Whitmarsh also attended

· NHS LIFT:-

· Arts and Leisure looking for alternative accommodation for the Judo Club currently located in the Lancastrian Hall

· Bids by the two remaining companies to be submitted by 16th December

· Work ongoing regarding the libraries being located within the LIFT project

· Still a lot of work to be done regarding the accommodation required by Community and Social Services

· Doubts as to the ability of NPHL to be able to afford the cost of accommodation

· No clearer on the question of rental costs

· Site disposals – need to be completed as soon as possible

· Bid evaluation to be submitted to Cabinet on 19th March, 2003, to approve the Director of Development Services vote at the LIFT Board meeting

· Further report next week on the Strategic Partnering Board

· Law and Admin Monthly Update:-

· Councillor Antrobus confirmed his support for staff undertaking the ECDL

· Legal – future reports to include base budget figures rather than “Year end target”

· Corporate Services Budget 2002/03 and 2003/04 – noted

· Proposal for capital expenditure:-

· APPROVED – land off Irwell Street, Salford for use as a compound £37,068

· 2003/04 Revenue Budget:-

· RSG settlement lower than expected

· A 5% Council Tax increase would result in a funding gap of £10m

· Clarification required on what is to happen to specific grants

· Need to trim spending requirements

· Investigate the impact on the capital programme of decapitalisation

